JUNE 2018

THE FLINDERS RANGES COUNCIL



COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER



THE FLINDERS RANGES COUNCIL

Temporary Road Closure— PICHI RICHI MARATHON

The flinders which is hereby given that pursuant to Section 33 of the Road Traffic Act 1961 and clause F of the instrument of general approval of the Minister dated 22 August 2013, the "2018 Pichi Richi Marathon" has been declared an event to which section 33 applies and that the following roads will be closed to vehicle traffic on:

Sunday 24 June 2018 - 8:30am to 1:00pm

Roads Closed are:

Flinders Ranges Way:

between the intersections of West Terrace and Arden Vale Road, Quorn – through to the intersection of Flinders Ranges Way and Woolundunga Avenue, Stirling North.



Arden Vale Road

between Flinders Ranges Way and Park Terrace, Quorn

Park Terrace

between Arden Vale Road and Oval Road, Quorn to all north west bound traffic.

WASTE VOUCHERS 2018/2019

The new waste vouchers come into effect on 1 August 2018.

GREEN WASTE VOUCHER
This voucher entitles the
holder to one free day entry
to The Flinders Ranges Council Waste
Depot for the disposal of Clean Green
Waste during normal dump opening
hours
Valid 1 August 2018 to 31 July
2019

Due to the high number of properties either not receiving or misplacing the vouchers Council will not be sending the vouchers out with your 1st Quarter rates notices.

This year, upon payment of the 1st Quarter rates or regular payments towards the rates have been made, a voucher for each occupied property and or vacant residential land, will be made available for pick up at the Quorn Council Office or upon request, will be posted.



SWILL FEEDING -IT'S ILLEGAL

Do not feed meat, meat products or anything that has been in contact with meat to any pigs, including pet pigs.

KERB SIDE BIN PICK UP

In recent weeks there has been an increase in reports that bins have not been emptied. Please be aware that the driver <u>does</u> count all bins and can confirm that the bins are not being put out or put out late.



Please note that all bins should be put out on Wednesday night or before 6:00am on pickup morning to ensure that they don't miss the pick up by Veolia. Council has been advised that Veolia will not be coming back to empty any bins put out after 6:00am.

THE FLINDERS RANGES COUNCIL Temporary Road Closure- RALLY OF THE RANGES

Road Traffic Act 1961 and clause F of the instrument of general approval of the Minister dated 22 August 2013, the "Auto One Rally of the Ranges" has been declared an event to which section 33 applies and that the following roads will be closed to vehicle traffic on:

Saturday 30 June 2018 - 6:30am to 6:00pm

Roads Closed are:

Railway Terrace Quorn 6:30am – 10:30am

Between Sixth Street and Seventh Street

Flinders Ranges Way 8:00am - 10:30am

From McConville Road to 2 km west of Saltia.

Gunyah Road 9:00am - 1:00pm

Between Old Gunyah Road and Yapoona Road

Old Gunyah Road

Between Gunyah Road and Horrocks Highway

Partacoona Road 10:30 am - 2:30pm

From Barnes road for 1 km South

Bobby Creek Road

Between Partacoona Road and a point approximately 4 km North of McMahons Road

Yappala Road 11:30am - 3:00pm

Between Bobby Creek road and Outback Highway.

Barns Road 12:30pm - 4:30pm

Between Bobby Creek Road and Outback Highway

Partacoona Road

From Booby Creek Road for 2km south

Whitehead Road 2:00pm - 5:30pm

Between Flinders Ranges Way and Kingswood Bore Road

Kingswood Bore Road

Between Whitehead Road and Hancock Road

Robinson Road

Between Carling Road and Rodgers Road

Rodgers Road

Between Robinson Road and Bellaratta Creek Road

Bellaratta Creek Road

Between Rodgers Road and Horseshoe Road

Horseshoe Road

Between Bellaratta Creek Road and Moockra Road

ANNUAL BUSINESS PLAN & BUDGET 2018-2019

Council at the June 2018 Ordinary Meeting adopted the following:

- Annual Business Plan 2018-2019
- Long Term Financial Plan 2018-2038 (including 2018-2019 Budget)
- Fees and Charges 2018-2019
- Rating Policy 2018-2019

These documents are available on Council's website: http://www.frc.sa.gov.au/strategic%20documents or at the Council Office or Hawker Motors.



At Quorn Area School, we're publishing our Very own COOKBOOK!

As part of the 50th Year Celebration, Quorn Area School, their Parents & Friends are delighted to announce that they are professionally publishing their very own stylish cookbook. This project involved all the children and their families and they will produce a very special cookbook full of the most loved family favourites (from quick and easy weeknight dinners to special birthday desserts). This will make a truly beautiful and personalised gift for family and friends.

Please help the school compile this wonderful cookbook by submitting your favourite family recipes. We hope to receive recipes from ALL families.

It is SO simple to submit your recipes! Go to the www.PublishedAuthors.com.au website and submit your recipes using their really quick and easy online template. Don't delay, as submissions will close 15th June 2018. We encourage you to submit more than one recipe, as we may delete duplicate recipes. Don't have access to the internet? Just give us your recipe and we'll try to find a volunteer to enter it for you.

We will soon distribute order forms so you can pre-order your copies of this very special cookbook.

Why not advertise your business in our cookbook?

Contact Monique Carcuro for advertising rates and enquiries.

DOG and CAT REGISTRATION

All registrations will be completed online through the DACO system. Renewal letters should be received as of 16 July 2018. Your renewal letter will come with the registration disc, but your dog/cat is not considered registered until the online registration is completed and fees paid.

If you require help please come into the Quorn Council office for assistance.

It is an owners responsibility to register their dog, therefore if you do not receive you renewal letter by the end of July please contact Council.

Please note only dogs registered in 2017-2018 registered period will be on the new system.

Remember all dogs and cats born after 1 July 2018 need to be microchipped and desexed.

EXEMPTIONS TO THE ABOVE MAY APPLY IF:

- Dogs are defined as Working Livestock Dogs;
- A Vet has granted an exemption;
- Dog or cat born prior to 1 July 2018
- **Dogs belonging to DogSA members**
- Cats belonging to FASA or Cat Fancy of SA members
- **Greyhounds registered to Greyhound Racing SA**
- **Cat and Dog Management Board Exemptions.**

SUPPLEMENTARY (COUNCIL) VOTERS ROLL

Forms to apply for Councils Supplementary Roll can be found on the Council website: http://www.frc.sa.gov.au/election Please make sure that you have your application in before the 31 July 2018 to be eligible to vote in both the National Radioactive Waste Management Facility vote and Council elections.



Hello again to all residents. At the June 2018

Ordinary Council meeting, Council adopted the Annual Business Plan and Budget for the coming year. The Public Consultation process on these very important documents, which set out Council's plans for the coming year and raises the rates to pay for it, resulted in no submissions, no requests to speak at the meeting, and no attendees at the public information "drop-in sessions" in Hawker and Quorn. Whilst it's possible to interpret that as a vote of confidence from the community in what your Council is doing, it's equally possible to see it as a lack of interest and engagement from our community in how we provide services to and for them. We are constantly encouraging community input into what we do and how we do it, and I again encourage all of our residents and ratepayers to take an active interest in Council's operations, especially through the Public Consultation processes as they occur, but also through engagement with your Elected Members.

It was also determined at the June 2018 Ordinary meeting that Council would facilitate the Community ballot process on behalf of the Minister to assist in determining the level of support for the establishment of the proposed National Radioactive Waste Management Facility in the Barndioota region. The ballot area will be the same as the previous survey sample, meaning the area within a 50km radius of the proposed site as well as the rest of The Flinders Ranges Council area.

The same process is underway at Kimba as they are also surveyed for levels of community support. The District Council Of Kimba have taken a more pro-active and supportive role in the process, and had also insisted on further information (including the design of any proposed facility, transport mechanisms, and the proposed scale and structure of the Community Benefit Package being offered to support the host community should a site be determined) being made available to all community members prior to the Ballot process. Given the concurrent processes, The Flinders Ranges Council has endorsed their requirement for this information to be made available before we will support the request to have the Australian Electoral Commission undertake the Ballot process and will be ensuring that all information is available as it is released through the Department's usual processes.

It is important that any NON-RESIDENT ratepayers, or businesses, register with Council's Supplementary Voters Roll for this Community Ballot process – this Roll is cleared (legislatively) at the start of every Council election year, and those on it must therefore re-apply every 4 years. If you were on this Roll, or think you are eligible and wish to be, please contact Council as soon as possible.

MAYOR PETER SLATTERY

Branch Manager - Whyalla.

THE GREAT PUMPKIN PARTY - WRAP UP

The Great Pumpkin Party raised a massive 675kg of pumpkins which enables Foodbank SA to put more than 1,350 meals on the table of vulnerable South Australians in need in the region.

"We are very thankful for the Hawker Uniting Church, the residents of Hawker and the wider Community of The Flinders Ranges Council for their generous support of Foodbank through The Great Pumpkin Party" said Greg Pattinson, CEO, Foodbank SA

"These pumpkins don't end up in metropolitan areas, those in need living on the Eyre Peninsula, West Coast and Far North South Australia will benefit from these pumpkins. From Foodbank, the other agencies, schools and individuals in the region in need, we thank you." Said Sandy Woolford, Foodbank